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   President's Message 

by Jim Tubbs 
 

 As I said in my last article, NASP archery season is winding down. We have a few archers 
that will be practicing on Wednesdays and Sundays, to get ready for Nationals. Congratulations and 
good luck to all of you that are going.  
 
 Again, I’d like to thank all the NASP kids, coaches, club members and the parents that 
supported to NASP program at Prairie Bowmen this year. Between the tournaments hosted (4) and 
the practices held, we had well over 1,000 kids shoot this year. With any luck, this will continue to 
grow. After Nationals, we will start working on the Cornhusker State Games, Summer & Fall NASP 
leagues and the tournament schedule for next year. 
 
 I’d also like to take this time to thank our club board members for the jobs they do. Many 
time’s this can be a thankless job, but they do it for the benefit of the club and want to see the club 
continue to grow and prosper. It’s not always easy. 
 
 Harry Windle is the club rangemaster. Harry does a great job keeping the range clean and 
in order. Members can help by picking up after themselves and putting things back where they got 
them. 
 Kelly Slama is the club treasurer/secretary. She is responsible for paying our bills, taking 
care of the club’s money, recording the minutes of meeting, correspondence with NFAA, USA 
Archery, etc. 
 Brian Krogman is the VP of target and is responsible for target leagues and all club target 
tournaments. 
 Danny Tubbs is the current 3D rep. He is responsible for anything 3D. Leagues, DEER & 
GAME EXPO. Etc. 
 Caughlin Bohn is the club communication director. Puts together the monthly newsletter 
and send out emails to club members of upcoming events. 
 Steve Woitaszewski is the youth coordinator. His main responsibility of the weekly JOAD 
classes. 
 Jim Tubbs as president. I guess my job is to oversee the board, promote the club and the 
Cornhusker State Summer Games. 
 Although Patrick Sullivan is not a board member, we appreciate him keeping our website 
up and going! 
 If you see any of these folks, let them know you appreciate the jobs they do. 
  
Jim Tubbs 

 

Question/Comment/Suggestion 
Contact one of your Prairie Bowmen Board Members 

ll that helped set up, tear down and run the 3D’s, both NASP and the 

regular one at the Deer & Game Expo. We had 70 plus shoot the regular 

3D and over 40 shoot the NASP 3D. Also want to give a big thanks to 

Chris Edwards for putting on the Expo and asking us to be a part of it! 

Prairie Bowmen Archery 
Club is a private, not for 
profit Archery Club 
established in 1954. 
 
Our indoor range is located 
at 1432 N. Cotner Blvd., 
Lincoln, NE and is open to 
our members 7 days a 
week/24 hours a day. 

 
Board Members 
 
President: 
 Jim Tubbs 
 402-430-7783 
 hunter55@allophone.com 
 
Vice President / Target Rep: 
 Brian Krogman 
 402-499-0470 
 briankrogman@gmail.com 
 
Bowhunter Rep: 
 Danny Tubbs 
 402-525-3695 
 dtubbs402@gmail.com 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
 Kelly Slama 
 402-429-9562 
 prairiekellycc@gmail.com 
 
Range Master: 
 Harry Windle 
 402-450-4276 
 halwind.hw@gmail.com 
 
Youth Education Coordinator: 
 Steve Woitaszewski 
 402-450-3427 
 swoit@allophone.com 
 
Communication Coordinator: 
 Caughlin Bohn 
 614-378-9368 
 cbohn.prairie@gmail.com 



  
Secretary/Treasurer Report 

by Kelly Slama 
 

The 3/17/25 Board meeting was called to order at 6:15pm at the range. 
 
Board members present: Jim Tubbs, Danny Tubbs, Harry Windle, Steve Woitaszewski, Caughlin Bohn, Brian Krogman 
and Kelly Slama 
Club members present:  Chris Benson, Wes Sheets and Patrick Sullivan 
 
Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved, followed by the Treasurer’s report. 
 
Target: League continues with about 5-10 shooters a week. 
 
Bowhunter: There will be shoot offs the last night of 3D league. A 3D shoot is scheduled for Sunday 3/23. 
 
Youth Coordinator: The JOAD session ended last week with a fun shoot. There were 51 students in this session. The 
next session starts April 8 and goes to June 17. There will not be class on June 3. 
 
Rangemaster: Harry is coming up with ideas for a new bulletin board area. He will also be fixing some NASP targets. 
 
Old Business: The new lease was sent to the landlord.  
 
Still looking into the possibility of having a professional archer come in to do a seminar. 
 
Medals need to be ordered for shoot winners, just need to figure out quantities of each. 
 
Discussed Deer & Game Expo plans for next year. The dates are January 16, 17 & 18th, 2026. Will do setup on January 
15th. 
 
New Business: New member applications were read and approved for Sarah Roker & Derek Hoyle Families. 
 
There will be 3D tournament 3/23. 
 
Equipment for JOAD will be ordered this week. 
 
Some new lights were installed over the shooting lanes. One light needs a replacement part for the project to be 
completed. 
 
Discussed plans to add an additional bulletin board area. 
 
Topper Popper plans to install a drive thru lane at some point. This will change some traffic flow into the parking area. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for April 21, 2025 at 6:00pm at the range. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kelly Slama 
Secretary/Treasurer 
 

Keep your equipment safe and convenient at the indoor range. 
Lockers available for only $50/year or $30/6 months. 

Contact Kelly Slama for more information. 

Please be sure to tag Prairie Bowmen 
 in your archery social media posts 



 

 

Tayen Christensen 

Vorhes Family 

Bowhunter Rep Report 
by Danny Tubbs 

 

Well, another season of winter bowhunter league is in the books. Participation was low at times but pretty descent overall. 

Finals night was fun and we had grilled boneless pork loin Chops, baked potatoes and salad and a short awards 
presentation with photos. 

These are the Flight results. 

Winners!! Bowhunter League Finals 

Flight One 1st Joel Burham 

2nd Ryan Hajak 

Flight Two 1st Bob Rau 

2nd Matt Haupt 

Flight Three 1st Kevin Ulrich 

2nd Kyle Daugherty 

Flight Four 1st Kyle Ulrich 

2nd Arlie Elsasser 

Kids Only Flight 1st Lincoln Vorhies 

 

Congratulations to all of this year's winners and thank you to all who participated in this year's league. I'm already looking 
forward to next year. 

Big thanks to Ryan Hajak for filling in for me when needed and huge thank you to Ryan Hajak, Matt Haupt, Ryan Bulin, 
Joel Burham, Topher Vorhies and Richard Clark for the card and special gift. I was very surprised and it was greatly 
appreciated. 

In anticipation of spring turkey season I put together an indoor 3D on March 23rd with a predator/prey theme that included 
8 turkeys. These are the award recipients for that shoot. 

Glen Deerfeldr gold 

Ryan Hajak gold 

Matt Haupt silver 

Bob Rau gold 

Joss Linse gold 

Jenna Goodman gold 

Dewey Rieck gold 

Lexi Miller gold 

Jax Miller gold 

I'll be spending some time periodically at the range throughout the summer and fall preparing for next year's bowhunter 
league and the expo. It will be here before we know it. 

Hope everyone who is hunting turkey this season has a great harvest to brag about. 

Good luck and be safe in all your adventures and...and as always...don't ignore those opportunities to do something kind 
for someone every day...just because you can. 



 
 Youth Education Report 

by Steve Woitaszewski 
 

The last day for this session of JOAD will be March 11 
and the next session will start on April 8 and end on 
June 17.  There will be no session on June 3, thus the 
class running 11 weeks this session.  The cost is still 
only $50 for the 10 week session and all equipment is 
provided if needed.  If you have your own equipment, 
please fill free to bring it.  The class is open to all 8 
years old and up, so adults are very welcome and 
encouraged.  The instructors are JOAD and NASP 
certified.  Come join the fun and spread the word 
around, and if you need more information my contact 
information is on the front page of this newsletter. 

WELCOME NEW 
MEMBERS 

 

The club has big game awards to offer each year for 
club members.  All you have to do is get your trophy 

scored and sent into the club.  Any Nebraska big game 
animal take by a club member is allegeable.  I know that 

someone in the shot something the season.   
 

The cost of getting is scored is FREE.  Give Steve 
Woitaszewski a call (402-450-3427) to get it scored deer, 

turkey etc. 

Treasury Summary 
by Kelly Slama 

 

 

 

Roker Family 

Sarah, Steve, Peyton, Camdon, and Jadon 

 

Hoyle Family 

Derek, Jamie, Maddie, and Noah 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 2 3 4 5 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

  Arizona Cup 
4/4 – 4/6>> 
 

USA State Indoor FITA 
450 – GAAC 
 

Big Indian 3D 
 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 
RANGE CLOSED 
4-7PM - South Lincoln 
Archery Banquet 
 
USA State Indoor FITA 
450 – GAAC 
 
Big Indian 3D 

 

Target League @ 7:00pm 
(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-9:00pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

NASP (SE/SW) 
6:30-7:30pm 

 

 
 

 CSAA Outdoor Pin 
Shoot @ TOEC 
 
Fremont 3D 
BTB & NFAA 1 Arrow 
3D National 
Championship Fresno, 
CA 4/12- 4/13>> 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 
NASP (Pius) 
3:00-4:00pm 

Fremont 3D 

Target League @ 7:00pm 
(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 
JOAD @ 6:00-9:00pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

NASP (SE/SW) 
6:30-7:30pm 

  GAAC Indoor 3D 
 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
NASP (Pius) 
3:00-4:00pm 

GAAC Indoor 3D 
 

Board Meeting   6:00pm 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

JOAD @ 6:00-9:00pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

NASP (SE/SW) 
6:30-7:30pm 

 
 

Gator Cup 
Newberry, FL 
<4/24 – 4/27>>  

ASA Pro/Am Camp 
Minden, LA > 
<<4/24 – 4/27> 

27 28 29 30 May 1 2 3 
NASP (Pius) 
3:00-4:00pm 

 
Quad 3D Hastings 

Target League @ 7:00pm 
  (Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

JOAD @ 6:00-9:00pm 
(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

NASP (SE/SW) 
6:30-7:30pm 

 NFAA Marked 3D - 
Redding, CA  
5/2- 5/4>> 

Big Indian 3D 
5/3-5/4> 

 

 

Items in yellow are Prairie Bowmen events – https://www.prairiebowmen.com/calendar/ 
 

NASP will use lanes 1 – 16 
 

Contact area clubs regarding the status of their shoots - http://archerynebr.sportsontheweb.net/ 

http://archerynebr.sportsontheweb.net/

